HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Parish Council Meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall at 7.30 p.m. on 6th November 2012
Present:
Councillors CJ Cartledge (Chairman); HJ Rodgers (Vice Chair) (part); B Hanley (part);       D Jackson; DP Mander; A Schofield; JA Shuttleworth; T Wain & J Wedgwood (part):

In attendance:
CF Cave (RFO); AP Jones (Clerk); Outseats Parish Councillor A Claxton:

Apologies:
Councillor R Olle; District Councillor J Monks; County Councillor J Twigg; PCSO A Boswell:
Prior to the meeting Mr. David Crosby gave a presentation on Neighbourhood Planning, which was discussed and is covered in the minutes under Village Matters.

113. Apologies for absence were received from Councillor R Olle; District Councillor J Monks; 

County Councillor J Twigg; PCSO A Boswell:

114. There were no declarations of members interests.

115. There was no public participation.

116. There was no police report.

DC Jean Monks had sent a report of a meeting at the Youth Club to discuss the future of provisions in Hathersage, summarised below -
In attendance from DCC, were Craig Longmore, Rachel Sidebottom, (Integrated Youth Support), and David Parker, (Multi Agency Team manager) with Ross, a youth worker. Also present was Elizabeth Madden from the Drop-in Youth Group, Bob Musgrave, the Chair of the Memorial Hall Group and PCSO Anthony Boswell. Most importantly there were 10 members of the Youth Group.

As a result of the cuts, Rachel and David Parker are visiting all the youth groups to assess the costs and the value of them to the youngsters and their communities. There has been a huge re-organization of the provisions for youth and there seems to be a very different approach from that at the beginning of the year when there was the proposal to close most of the Youth Groups. 

Bob, on behalf of the Memorial Hall, was very supportive of the group, Anthony Boswell was very keen that the Club should continue from a policing point of view but the best ambassadors for the group were the boys themselves. They spoke so eloquently of the importance of the club to most of the young people in the village.

Rachel hadn't attended any meeting where so many young people were represented and that had a dedicated room and felt that Hathersage Youth Club should definitely be kept open. David Parker agreed and this was the report they would be giving, advising that 2 youth workers be provided for 1 evening a week. The very small rent was a significant factor in the positive report. There was the suggestion that an additional night could be organised by another volunteer group to make more use of the dedicated facilities. The meeting was very cheering and positive. Noted.
117. The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 2nd October had been circulated and were confirmed and signed by the Chair.

118. Planning Applications 

Parish Council Consultation NP/DDD/0812/0852

Listed Building Consent – to reinstate and to enhance the property re its grade II Listed status.

Leach House, Station Road, Leadmill. 

Resolved: The Parish Council had no comments.

Parish Council Consultation NP/DDD/0912/0938

Proposed new store building, new shop extension with parking alterations, and associated forecourt works with new external bunkers.

Hathersage Service Station.

Resolved: The Parish Council had no comments.

Parish Council Consultation NP/DDD/0912/0902 and 0903
Heart for Hathersage Development.

The Parish Council had received objections from 2 residents to the precise location and aspect of the toilet block. Resolved: The Clerk will forward these objections to the Planning Department.

119. Planning Decisions

Subsequent to issue of the agenda, the Clerk had received notice that NP/DDD/0812/0860 Hathersage Pool Solarium Planning Application had been granted. Noted. 

120. Financial Matters

120.1 The monthly accounts had been circulated. The RFO noted that the Swimming Club had not yet made their usual donation to the cost of the life guards, which in previous years has been £700. Resolved: Cllr Hanley will follow this up and arrange payment. 
120.2 The accounts for payment were as listed in the RFO’s report. Noted.
120.3 Resolved: Cllrs Mander and Jackson will scrutinize payments at the meeting on 4th December.

120.4 Internal Auditor – Brian Wood has accepted the appointment. Noted.

120.5 Trustcard PCI DSS (card handling) Certification Renewal. Resolved; The Chair will complete the form for certification renewal. RFO to check and advise regarding the security of the card number data.
120.6 Reinvestment of secured fixed term deposit. Resolved: £50,000 to be reinvested for 12 months @ 2%.

120.7 Hearse House Fund. This is subject to terms which include that it must be used for benefit of inhabitants of the parish of Hathersage for which provision cannot be made out of rates, taxes or other public funds. Following the Localism Act those circumstances have changed. Resolved: The trustees will hold a separate meeting to consider the options and decide what to do with the fund. The meeting to be held on 4th December, to precede the HPC main meeting.

120.8 Pension Scheme. The RFO gave advance notice that the new compulsory pension scheme rules will not come into effect for employers of less than 30 workers for 3 pool seasons. Noted.

120.9 Resolved: The Finance Committee will meet at 7.30 p.m. on 20th November 2012 to prepare a draft budget. The Clerk will book the Sampson Room.
121. The Swimming Pool Committee
121.1 The Swimming Pool Committee Chair reported on the meeting and the Minutes had been circulated and were received. The draft brochure was discussed. Resolved: The pool entrance prices for the 2013 season would be held at the same level as 2012.

121.2 Constitution of the Leisure Committee. Resolved: Cllrs Mander, Hanley and Cartledge (ex officio) will attend for HPC, and Outseats Parish Council will be asked to name a member to represent OPC.  It will not be expected to meet monthly unless business requires. A regular meeting schedule will be required to consider Playground Inspection Reports. The Remit to be agreed at the first meeting. Clerk to notify OPC.

121.3 Admin Support for Swimming Pool.  A job description and terms had been circulated for Councillors consideration. Resolved: Cllr Jackson to make an offer of the position to Janet Moss, a previous pool manager. The Job Description to be fine-tuned at the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting 13th November. 
121.4 Draft Swimming Pool Brochure – this item to be carried forward to the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting of 13th November.

121.5 Patron’s Scheme. Resolved: A letter to be sent to all Hathersage and Outseats residents between Christmas and Easter inviting them to become Patrons of the Pool. This to be accompanied by a newsletter about the pool. The same letter to also be sent to the pool email list and to season ticket holders. There was discussion about whether the cost should be £50 or £75+ which was not resolved.
121.6 Notice Board. Three quotes had been requested for construction and erection of a pool notice board. The quotes were considered and it was resolved to accept the quote from Ben Armitt. The Clerk will write to place the order for the work and ask for a commitment to completion by February 2013.

122 Clerk’s Report
122.1 Moorland House. The Clerk had received correspondence from two residents objecting to the lighting at Moorland House. Resolved: The Clerk will write to PDNPA to give HPC’s support to the objections, particularly as light pollution is an issue HPC has raised concerns about in the past, and as this case is right in the centre of the village. The Clerk will copy the letter to Environmental Health and Moorland House.
122.2 RFO had proposed to dispose of old HPC records in an email which had been circulated in advance of the meeting. Resolved: RFO to dispose of the old records as proposed. A sample of some of the older records to be brought to next meeting for interest.

122.3 Blue Plaque Awards. Brian Ward applied to DCC to have a Blue Plaque awarded to the village commemorating George Lawrence’s philanthropic endeavours, and George Herbert Lawrence was amongst the 12 shortlisted for 2013.
Resolved: Councillors to vote for the GH Lawrence Plaque wherever possible. Clerk to circulate details of website and how to vote to all PC members.
122.4 The Clerk has been asked to supply a considerable amount of information under the Freedom of Information Act, pertaining to all discussions about the possibility of a skate board park development, from resident Mr Michael Wagner. The Clerk is expediting this as helpfully as possible, but it was noted that there are a lot of files involved and it requires emailing with attachments in batches, so this will take a while to complete. In the meantime it is noted that HPC Minutes are available on the Website for anyone who wishes to examine them.
122.5 The Heart for Hathersage group has written to request a donation from HPC of £200 towards the costs of setting up their website and other administrative costs. OP Cllr Claxton reported that OPC have agreed to a donation of £100 towards paperwork costs. Resolved: HPC would need to have more information, including sight of the HFH group accounts before being able to agree a donation. HPC would prefer that the HFH group have pages/a section within the HPC/OPC website which already exists and would therefore not incur the stated level of costs. This would be preferable for economic reasons as well as the positive and inclusive message of being part of the existing village website. HP Cllr Wedgwood attends the HFH meetings and would be able to advise the group in the event of any queries about this.
122.6  PDNPA – Consultation into Issues and Preferred Approaches for Development Management Policies : Interim Sustainability Statement & Habitats Regulation Assessment. Resolved: The Chairman was delegated to complete this on behalf of HPC and advise the council of his responses.
122.7 Riverside Path: Following the October meeting the Clerk had submitted an on-line request to Derbyshire County Council for maintenance of Footpath FP45. In response their officer Robert Greatorex had telephoned to ask for clarification. He had inspected FP45 in July and based on that they had no plans to do any work on the path for this current programme, however, further along where it becomes FP2 (going into Outseats) they recognise some work needs doing, and Peak Park have it on their programme to do some resurfacing. It was agreed that the section FP2 is in fact the part of the path where work is needed, specifically at every gate post there is a sump about 1 foot deep. Resolved:  the Clerk will respond to Robert Greatorex to clarify that it is FP2 which needs the maintenance.

122.8 No Cycling Sign for Smithy Meadows. The Clerk has sourced a sign making company and is awaiting a quote. Noted.
122.9 Townend Bench steps. The Clerk has submitted an on-line request to Derbyshire County Council for the steps to be repaired and made safe. There has not yet been a response from DCC. Noted.
Cllrs Rodgers, Hanley and Wedgwood left the meeting at this point.

123. Outseats Parish Council

123.1 The Draft Minutes of the October OPC Meeting have been circulated (taken from the website). Noted.
123.2 Cllr Wedgwood will be our representative at the November meeting which is on Monday 26th November, 7.30 p.m. in the Sampson Room.

124. Joint Traffic Committee. This item is to be deferred to the December meeting to allow Cllr Olle to report.

125. Village Matters

125.1 Village Amenities Group. The only item of business is the Village Caretaker’s extended leave in early 2013. Resolved that the Clerk will notify the Outseats Clerk. There is not considered to be any call for a meeting at this time.

125.2 Burial Ground Consecration. The Clerk has received an email confirming that Bishop Alastair is aware of the request and arrangements are in hand but we should allow that this is a lengthy process. Noted.
125.3 Contribution to the Memorial Hall Windows. Resolved: HPC will contribute a 2:1 share of the £200 donation requested by the British Legion towards the new windows which will be inscribed to commemorate the fallen of the 2 World Wars. Clerk to let them know and send details to enable to RFO to prepare the cheque.

125.4 Long Causeway. The Clerk had written again on behalf of the Parish Council in the public consultation phase regarding the TRO for Long Causeway. The letter was the same as had previously been deemed inadmissible in the Parish Council consultation phase (as Long Causeway is not within the Parish of Hathersage.) Noted.
125.5  Neighbourhood Planning. The council resolved to consider the information given in Mr Crosby’s presentation, to look at the website (Clerk to circulate details) and read the booklet (Copies available from Chair and Clerk) and be prepared to discuss this at the December meeting. The Clerk is to establish where the village of Hartington is at in the process. (Clerk’s note – A thank you letter will be sent to Mr Crosby.)
126. All DALC circulars and other appropriate items have been circulated.

127. The next meeting will be on Tuesday 4th December 2012. The January meeting will be on Tuesday 8th January to accommodate the New Year holiday.

128. Items for the December agenda – 

           Skateboard Park.

           Friends of Peak – appeal for funding to fight off-roading.

           The ShuttleworthPath.

           Neighbourhood Planning.

The meeting finished at 9.05 p.m. 
